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Marshall preparing for President Smith’s investiture 
SEPTEMBER 13, 2022 

The investiture ceremony for President Smith 
will begin at 10 a.m., Friday, Sept. 16, on the 
Third Avenue Lawn of the Morrow Library. 

The ceremony and reception will be attended by 
many guests from state colleges and universities; 
members of Marshall’s Board of Governors; 
faculty, staff and students; legislators; alumni and 
friends. 

Smith assumed the presidency in January 2022 after a highly successful career in the private 
sector, including 11 years as CEO of Intuit.  His biography is available here. 

Marshall will televise the ceremony live with streaming coverage 
at https://www.marshall.edu/livestream/. 

Traffic patterns on Third Avenue will be altered prior to and during the ceremony.  Motorists are 
advised to take a different route on Friday morning. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.marshall.edu/president/brad-d-smith/
https://www.marshall.edu/livestream/


Marshall Division of Aviation to receive $1M 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

Marshall University is set to receive $1 million in federal funding aimed at increasing the 
university’s ability to provide an increased workforce in aviation for the area. 

A 5-year-award to the Marshall University Division of Aviation will help diversify the region’s 
economy while providing an increased workforce in an ever-expanding industry full of 
opportunities for the area. The money will help the Aviation Maintenance program at Tri-State 
Airport train airplane mechanics to work on airplanes in their backyard and worldwide. 

The new Aviation Maintenance Technology program is the first of its kind in the region and 
offers a joint associate degree from both Marshall University and Mountwest Community and 
Technical College. The program also offers FAA certification and numerous micro credentials. 

Marshall University President Brad D. Smith says the $1 million will help the aviation 
maintenance program provide a new outlet for employment in the area. 

“The Division of Aviation at Marshall University is meeting a significant market need for pilots 
and aviation technicians, Smith said. “As this new generation of aviation experts is being 
educated, it’s imperative that we stay current and timely and funding like this is incredibly 
important.  We are grateful for support from our Senators Capito and Manchin.” 

As the airline industry continues to grow, the new cutting-edge Aviation Maintenance 
Technology program will ensure graduates will be in high demand as essential employees. 
Nationwide the demand for skilled labor in aviation is on the rise, with occupational projections 
indicating that there is a current demand for close to 10,000 mechanics each year through 2022. 
Currently U.S. training school capacity is between 6,500 and 7,000 students a year. These 
projections are likely to result in rising wages and increased job availability. In 2021 the median 
pay for aircraft and avionics equipment mechanics and technicians was $65,550 a year. 

Bill Noe is the chief aviation officer at Marshall University. The Division of Aviation houses the 
Bill Noe Flight School at the West Virginia International Yeager Airport and the Aviation 
Maintenance Technology program at Tri-State Airport. 

“Our aviation programs at Marshall University will benefit greatly from this federal money as 
Marshall works to educate the next generation of aviation professionals,” Noe said. “We are also 
boosting economic development in the region through supportive industries associated with 
aviation. I want to sincerely thank our phenomenal U.S. senators for their unwavering support of 
these programs.” 

Jim Smith is the director of the new Aviation Maintenance Technology program. 

“We’re grateful that people like the senators see the value in trades education like our aviation 
maintenance program,” Smith said. “We look forward to providing the region and our industry 



with a skilled workforce and to provide those looking for work an alternative that can lead them 
to success for years to come.” 

For more information on the Division of Aviation at Marshall and the maintenance program, 
visit https://www.marshall.edu/aviation/. 

The aviation programs are not approved for the use of VA educational benefits at this time. 

 

 

 

James named executive director of alumni relations at 
Marshall University 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

Marshall University Foundation Inc. CEO Dr. Ron Area has 
announced that Matt James (pictured) has been named the new 
executive director of alumni relations at Marshall University. 

James was previously the assistant dean of intercultural and 
student affairs at the university. 

“Matt is an exceptional leader who has dedicated his 
professional career to helping advance the goals and objectives 
of Marshall University,” Area said. “From his time as a student 

to today, he has been an advocate for student advancement, and I am confident that he will 
continue that great work with our strong network of alumni around the world.” 

A native of Bluefield, West Virginia, James is a two-time graduate of Marshall, graduating cum 
laude with a bachelor’s degree in biological sciences in 2009 and earning a master’s degree in 
school counseling in 2011. He is currently pursuing his doctorate in higher education leadership 
and administration. 

James, a former student body president at Marshall, has served the university in multiple roles 
since 2009. He has served in his current position as assistant dean of students since 2015. For his 
work, James has also received numerous recognitions, including being named as one of West 
Virginia’s Top 40 under 40 by the State Journal in 2022. 

Throughout his career, James has been a champion of diversity, equity and inclusion on campus, 
and has devoted his career to helping students at Marshall succeed. Through that experience, 

https://www.marshall.edu/aviation/


James says he is excited to begin this next chapter as an ambassador for Marshall and looks 
forward to bringing alumni together for the common goal of advancing the university. 

“I’m thrilled to join the MU Foundation team and begin this new journey,” James said. “In my 
18 years on campus, as a former student leader and administrator, there has never been a more 
exciting time to be a member of the Marshall family. With the incredible leadership of President 
Smith, and the current excitement surrounding athletics, it’s perfect timing to grow our 
engagement efforts with Herd alumni across the country. I’m confident my experiences and 
relationships provide me with a unique perspective to succeed as the new executive director of 
alumni relations.” 

James was named to the position after a nationwide search. He will begin in his new role on Oct. 
10. 

James currently resides in Huntington with his wife, Sara; daughter, Saylor; and two dogs, Chip 
and Charlie. 

 

 

Prevention Empowerment Partnership hosting teen 
prevention summit 
SEPTEMBER 13, 2022 

The Prevention Empowerment Partnership (PEP), an initiative of the Marshall University 
Research Corporation, is hosting a two-day Teen Drug Prevention Summit today and tomorrow 
for middle and high school students aimed at reducing critical substance use issues in Cabell 
County. 

The Prevention Empowerment Partnership, known as PEP, is a collaborative committee of 
community-based organizations and community leaders that partner to increase access to 
prevention services for youth and families in Cabell County and throughout the state of West 
Virginia where appropriate. It is the overall prevention steering committee for all non-duplicated 
substance use prevention in Cabell County. 

PEP will host a Teen Drug Prevention Summit on Wednesday, Sept. 14, for middle school 
students and on Thursday, Sept. 15, for high school students. Students from Cabell County 
middle and high schools, as well as area private middle and high schools, are invited to send 
teams to participate. 

This year, PEP will partner with the SAFE (Stop the Addiction Fatality Epidemic) Project to 
provide students with training and lessons focused on reducing substance use. The SAFE Project 
is a national nonprofit organization geared toward contributing in a tangible way to overcoming 



the addiction epidemic and connected mental health challenges in the United States. SAFE 
Choices is the youth and young adult-centered body of work within the SAFE Communities 
Initiative of the SAFE Project. 

Ronna Yablonski, senior director of SAFE Choices, will be part of the program. 

“I’m honored to be a key collaborator with the Prevention Empowerment Partnership (PEP) 
during their two-day Teen Summit to provide training on SAFE Project’s No Shame Education 
Program,” said Yablonski. “SAFE Project launched the No Shame Pledge in 2020 to provide 
large-scale stigma reduction education while communicating a clear message that there is NO 
shame in asking for and seeking help for substance use and mental health challenges. The No 
Shame Education Program increases individual understanding of the principles presented in the 
pledge and gives youth the tools to advocate, stand up and speak out against stigma.” 

Training will be held from 8:30 a.m. – 2 p.m. in the Don Morris Room in the Memorial Student 
Center on Marshall University’s Huntington campus, on Sept. 14 for middle schools and Sept. 15 
for high schools. The training aims to engage young people in contributing to the development of 
safe, healthy and drug-free communities. 

“We are excited to host the Teen Drug Prevention Summit again this year and to be working 
with SAFE to provide youth with tools to help them make and support positive choices for 
themselves and their peers,” said Angela Saunders, director of PEP. “This summit is crucial to 
substance use prevention in Cabell County because it is not just two days of prevention material. 
It is encouraging the invited youth to become leaders in substance use prevention and will 
empower them to plan and facilitate prevention activities in their schools and communities 
throughout the year.” 

For more information about PEP, please visit PEPWV.org, or for specific information about 
the  Teen Drug Prevention Summit or e-mail Saunders at saundersa@marshall.edu. 
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Marshall to host Faces of Physics Virtual Speaker Series 
discussion Sept. 15 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

Marshall’s chapter of the Society of 
Physics Students is continuing its Faces of 
Physics Virtual Speaker Series in the Fall 
2022 semester, kicking off with Andrew 
Muñoz, a geophysicist for Ensign Natural 
Resources. He will speak on “Career 
Paths in Applied Geophysics” at 8 p.m. 
Thursday, Sept. 15, in an online 
discussion found on YouTube 
at https://youtu.be/bRgQ9x7kTT8. It 
will be followed by a Q&A. 

This online series highlights physicists from underrepresented groups, and it is free and open to 
all. 

“The Faces of Physics series provides the viewer with an insight into what it takes to become a 
highly regarded and respected individual within the physics community,” said Marshall student 
Eli Williamson, president of Marshall’s Society of Physics Students group. “These talks are 
geared toward helping those viewers who are interested in physics learn more about what they 
can do in physics and what physics can do for them, as well as introducing the layperson to the 
vital role physics plays in their everyday life. 

“In the case of Mr. Andrew Muñoz, the viewer will be able to see how a love of geology and 
physics can merge to fill the need for a vital role, such as a geophysicist for the oil and gas 
industry.” 

Upcoming for the Faces of Physics Series are Ellie White, a Marshall University and SPS 
alumna who now works as a data analyst for the Greenbank Observatory. She will speak in early 
November and be followed by an online discussion with Dr. Yasuyuki Okumura of the CERN 
ATLAS Experiment in late November. Plans are underway for additional speakers as well. 

The Faces of Physics Virtual Speaker Series is sponsored by the Society of Physics Students 
Fund. 

 

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FbRgQ9x7kTT8&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C2a5e8bba37c94bce246a08da90d20953%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637981529026532377%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=M2X%2FTnja4wJnHYOtzpiVNVsadH5UjKJwzieEMphKayk%3D&reserved=0


Annual Staff Recognition Luncheon to take place Sept. 23; 
responses needed by Sept. 16 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

Marshall University’s 38th Annual Staff 
Recognition Luncheon will take place Friday, 
Sept. 23, from noon to 2 p.m. in the Don 
Morris Room of the Memorial Student Center 
on the Huntington campus. 

In addition to the service awards, the John 
Marshall Employee of the Year will be named. 

The following is a lists of university staff 
members who will receive awards for 2021-

2022: 

For 10 Years of Service: Barbie Adams, Jacob Adkins, Pam Adkins, Brit Alan Arthur, Travis 
Bailey, Michelle Biggs, Tonya Booker, Bianca Bragg, Jennifer Brown, Christie D. Chaffin, 
Jason A. Corriher, Gregory Delbart, Katrina D. Eskins, Timothy Fetty, Bob Hall, Heath Harber, 
Terry Henry, Robert Higginbotham, Matt James, Becky Lusher, Carolyn Massie, Katherine 
McComas, Rebecca Meek, Larry Morris, Hai Duc Nguyen, Carrie Nilles, Lisa Ransbottom, 
David Sheehan, Jason Smith, Robyn Stafford, Michael Stanley, and Jeffery Thompson. 

For 15 Years of Service: Kelli Adkins, Dustin Baldwin, JoAnn Black, Laura Christopher, Judy 
Clark, Beretta Coleman, Ella Curry, Jason Easthom, Marc Ellison, Dwight Hensley, Darlene 
Howell, Chris Johnson, Cathy Lawson, Ruth Porter, Phillip Rowe, Manford Short, Brean 
Stewart, Elizabeth Tappan, LeKesha Taylor, Teresa Thompson, Jeffrey Waggoner, and Barry 
Webb. 

For 20 Years of Service: Jim Booth, Shelvy Campbell, Pam Early, Gary Hall, Angela Harper, 
Kevin Irvin, Dawn Kirtner, Mary Layne, Amad Mirzakhani, Fred Mullins, Karen Mullins, Amy 
Saunders, and Bonnie Scott. 

For 25 Years of Service: Terry Anderson, Sharon Booth, William “Tootie” Carter, Perry 
Chaffin, Steve Cotton, Joe Davis, Lisa Hughes, Dena Laton, Bindu Mannan, Kateryna Schray, 
Leah Tolliver, and John Winters. 

For 30 Years of Service: Deborah Carder-Deem, Denver Cooper, Cathy Cover, Robert 
Easthom, and Katherine Hetzer. 

For 35 Years of Service: Barry Beckett, Billy Joe Black, Patty Carman, Lela Hardy, Leonard 
Lovely, Karen McComas, Michael McGuffey, John Richardson, and Kelly Webster-Fuller. 



For 40 Years of Service: Nina L. Barrett and Linda Birchfield-Modad. 

For 45 Years of Service: Linda Sue Holmes, Jack L. Shafer, and Judy R. Watters. 

Retirees: Larry Adkins, Mark Bays, Sue Ellen Bell, Linda Birchfield-Modad, Danny Bowman, 
Micheal Clay, Maurice Cooley, Layton Cottrill, Cathy Cover, Debra Dean, Micheal Farley, Anna 
Gue, Michael Hamrick, Edwin Kent Holley, Chris Kennedy, Nicola LoCascio, Brent Maynard, 
Leigh McDonald, Charles McKown, Linda Morgan, Karen Mullins, Marie Murphy, Randy 
Price, Camella Pulliam, Deborah Ratliff, Calvin Rowlings, Jack Shafer, Sherri Smith, David 
Steele, and Beverly Surratt. 

The menu for the luncheon includes House Salad, Stuffed Chicken, Mashed Potatoes with 
Gravy, Steamed Mixed Vegetables, Assorted Cakes, Regular and Decaf Coffee, Tea, Ice Water. 
A vegan option is available upon request. 

Deadline for RSVPs is Friday, Sept. 16. 

There is a capacity limit for the room. Please get your responses in as soon as possible. 

 

 

Free hernia screenings available at Marshall Surgery 
SEPTEMBER 7, 2022 

Marshall Surgery is offering free hernia screenings Friday, Sept. 16, from noon to 3 p.m. at its 
office on the second floor of the Marshall University Medical Center located at 1600 Medical 
Center Drive, Huntington. 

Hernias develop in the abdominal, groin and chest area. Symptoms range from a bulge, swelling, 
sense of feeling full to heartburn, indigestion and difficulty swallowing. The most common types 
of hernias are inguinal or femoral hernias, which are caused by weakened muscles in the 
abdominal and groin area. Anyone can develop them; specific risk factors include being male, 
family history, chronic cough or constipation, weight lifting and pregnancy. 

Participating surgeons include Farzad Amiri, M.D., and Yinan Wei, M.D. Both are certified by 
the American Board of Surgeons and specialize in minimally invasive robotic surgery. 

“Getting screened is important because hernias do not go away on their own and can cause 
complications if left untreated,” explained David A. Denning, M.D., professor and chair of the 
department of surgery at the Marshall University Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine. “Not 
everyone seen that day will have one. Our goal for this event is to determine what is causing the 
individual pain and discomfort and the best course of action to treat it.” 

https://www.marshallhealth.org/find-a-provider/provider-details/?ID=492
https://www.marshallhealth.org/find-a-provider/provider-details/?ID=726


Interested participants are advised to call and make a reservation for a screening. While 
participants wait for their appointments, they will have the opportunity to learn more about 
hernias, including treatment and prevention. Refreshments will also be provided. 

To make a reservation or for more information, call Marshall Surgery, an outpatient department 
of Cabell Huntington Hospital, at 304-691-1200. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.marshallhealth.org/surgery


 

 

 

Open Learning West Virginia provides grant opportunity 
for faculty 
SEPTEMBER 7, 2022 

Marshall faculty who are seeking to create or 
adopt open education resources (OER) for use in 
a course are eligible to apply for a $1,000 grant 
through Open Learning West Virginia to support 
their efforts. 

Apply by Sep 19, 2022 at https://www.research.net/r/olwvfall2022. 

Recipients will be selected and notified by Sep 26, 2022. Grants will be awarded after 
implementing open resources for one semester. 

Click to view flyer with additional information. 

 

 

https://www.research.net/r/olwvfall2022
https://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/OpenLearningWVGrantInformationa_Fall2022.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



RCBI advanced training center to anchor redevelopment of 
former industrial site 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

Marshall University’s Robert C. Byrd Institute for 
Advanced Manufacturing (RCBI) will play a pivotal role 
in transforming a long-vacant Huntington industrial site 
into a 21st century manufacturing hub. 

RCBI’s new Welding and Robotics Technology Training 
Center will become the anchor tenant of the City of 
Huntington’s new H-BIZ Green Manufacturing Hub on 
the 42-acre former site of ACF Industries, adjacent to 
Marshall’s Huntington campus on Third Avenue. The 

project is part of a larger $62.8 million U.S. Economic Development Administration (EDA) 
Build Back Better award announced Sept. 2. The initiative is led by Coalfield Development 
Corporation and includes a broad coalition of partners. 

The former ACF machine shop – one of two remaining buildings on the site – will be 
rehabilitated, repurposed and expanded to become the permanent home of RCBI’s Welding 
Technology program offered in partnership with Mountwest Community and Technical College. 
The state-of-the-art facility will offer students and industry alike access to the latest welding 
techniques and technology, including robotic welding. 

“This new center will allow RCBI to consolidate our Welding Technology program at one 
Huntington area location and greatly expand the number of welders we train by offering day and 
evening classes,” said Derek Scarbro, deputy director of RCBI. “Welders are in great demand in 
our region. Manufacturers consistently contact us wanting to hire our students, most of whom 
already have jobs before they finish the program. Now we’ll have the capacity to educate more 
welders to meet industry demand.” 

Scarbro said he also expects RCBI’s center to become a regional hub for testing, credentialing 
and certifications offered by the American Welding Society (AWS) – as well as an economic 
catalyst for the region. 

“The manufacturing sector repeatedly tells us there are hundreds of unfilled jobs in our region,” 
he said. “We’re confident that if we deliver the training, certifications, and access to the latest 
technology, not only will existing manufacturers innovate and grow, but new industry will set up 
shop in the H-Biz Manufacturing Hub and the surrounding region.” 



Scarbro thanked officials with the Huntington Municipal 
Development Authority for including RCBI in their portion of 
the Build Back Better proposal for southern West Virginia. 
“This initiative is a win for the city, a win for our students and 
a win for manufacturers. It will enable us to train our people 
for good-paying, in-demand jobs here at home.” 

The opening of the new RCBI Welding and Robotics Training 
Center will happen after the completion of renovations at the 
site, which are expected to take several months to complete. 

For more information about RCBI’s Welding Technology program or any of its career skills or 
customized training opportunities, visit www.rcbi.org/education-training or contact Carol 
Howerton, senior strategic advisor for workforce development by e-mail 
at carol.howerton@rcbi.org or by phone at at 304-781-1680. 

———– 

Photos: The Robert C. Byrd Institute’s new Welding and Robotics Technology Training Center 
will allow RCBI to greatly expand its nationally recognized career skills and customized training 
programs to accommodate the growing demand in the region for skilled labor. 

 

 

Johnson named associate dean of libraries 
SEPTEMBER 13, 2022 

Dr. Kelli Johnson was recently appointed Associate Dean 
of Libraries, succeeding Jingping Zhang, who retired from 
the university in August. 

Johnson’s research interests include diversity in academic 
libraries and higher education.  Her dissertation, “Minority 
Librarians in Higher Education: A Critical Race Theory 
Analysis,” was named one of 10 Notable Dissertations of 
2016 by the American Library Association.  She received a 
National Park Service grant and is currently collecting oral 
histories in the Fairfield neighborhood of Huntington. She 

was named the 2022-2023 Sarah Denman Faces of Appalachia Fellow and is working with a 
community group to create a documentary on the Underground Railroad in the Tri-State area. 

Johnson co-founded the President’s Commission on Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion with Dr. 
Tim Melvin in 2017.  She serves on the board of directors for the Fairfield Development 

https://www.rcbi.org/education-training
mailto:carol.howerton@rcbi.org


Corporation, the West Virginia Humanities Council, Coalfield Development and the Huntington 
Human Relations Commission, and is a member of Mayor Steve Williams’ Diversity Advisory 
Committee and the West Virginia Library Association’s Executive Board. 

 

 

 

Beaty named director of population health for Marshall 
Health 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

Ashley Beaty, M.S.N., RNC-NIC, has been named director of 
population health and clinical informatics for Marshall Health. 

In this newly created position, Beaty will drive practice 
enhancement and quality initiatives across Marshall Health and 
the accountable care organization Marshall Health participates 
in with Mountain Health Network. She will use her informatics 
experience to help clinics develop workflows and processes to 
capture data, lead care coordination and drive collaborative 
efforts. 

“Population health utilizes data to identify trends and opportunities to reduce costs and improve 
patient care,” said Nathan Ward, Esq., chief operating officer for Marshall Health. “Having an 
individual with Ashley’s expertise and skills dedicated to this purpose will ultimately enhance 
the care our patients receive.” 

Beaty joined Marshall Health in 2020 as an education coordinator and informatics nurse. Prior to 
that role, she served as a registered nurse and transport nurse in the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit 
at Hoops Family Children’s Hospital at Cabell Huntington Hospital. Beaty, who has more than 
20 years of nursing experience, holds a Bachelor of Science in Nursing from the University of 
Rio Grande in Rio Grande, Ohio, and a Master of Science in nursing informatics from Capella 
University. 

 

 

 



Engineering, computer science students to benefit from 
Thrasher Scholarship 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

The Thrasher Group recently established the Thrasher 
Group Scholarship to support Marshall University students 
in the College of Engineering and Computer Sciences. 

Recipients will be West Virginia residents who are in good 
academic standing with a 3.0 GPA or higher and have 
financial need, per the standards of the Office of Student 
Financial Assistance. The award is non-renewable with only 
one recipient a year. 

“So many of our employees are West Virginia educated, and we are really proud of that. This is 
just another way for us to help feed that talent pipeline here at home,” said Jenny Weaver, human 
resources director at the Thrasher Group. 

Thrasher Group officials say they are proud of its collaborative efforts with Marshall. In 2019, 
the group established the Phillip G. Simmons Scholarship, which was generously funded by 
Simmons’ friends and coworkers at the Thrasher Group. This scholarship benefits students from 
Braxton County High School in Braxton County, West Virginia, with preference to students who 
are incoming freshmen and studying in Marshall’s College of Engineering and Computer 
Sciences. 

“West Virginia is so special, and anyone who has ever spent time here understands what I mean 
by that,” “said Woody Thrasher, president and founder of the Thrasher Group. “I don’t just mean 
the natural beauty of our state, I mean the people. West Virginians are bright, they are 
innovative, and they are perseverant–some of the many reasons I feel so passionate about these 
scholarships with Marshall University, 

The Marshall Foundation maximizes continuous financial support for Marshall University and its 
students by soliciting, receiving, investing and administering private gift support. The Marshall 
Foundation is committed to providing professional service to Marshall University, its students 
and donors. 

The Thrasher Group is a full-service consulting firm that has served clients in West Virginia for 
nearly four decades. With offices in Bridgeport, Charleston, Beckley, Scott Depot, Martinsburg 
and beyond, Thrasher employs hundreds of professionals throughout West Virginia and the 
greater mid-Atlantic region. For more information, visit their website 
at https://www.thethrashergroup.com. 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thethrashergroup.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C449def39d658428f79e708da95bea0f6%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637986943244367803%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YiL3srofqPw7gFWUAqJ8%2FTexvwShCm7T2MieqbpsDbU%3D&reserved=0


For information regarding the Thrasher Group Scholarship and the Phillip G. Simmons 
Scholarship, please contact Marshall University’s Office of Student Financial Assistance at 304-
696-3162. 

———– 

Photo: Kayla Lantz, talent acquisition manager (left) and Heidi Handley, director of marketing 
and business development for the Thrasher Group. 

 

 

Honors College hosting Fulbright Faculty Development 
grantee 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

Dr. Ekaterina Zarutckaia, or ‘Kate,’ a senior lecturer from St. Petersburg University in Russia, 
has joined the Honors College during the fall semester as a Fulbright Faculty Development 
grantee. 

Zarutckaia will study critical thinking courses, especially those that help students foster 
development of critical thinking skills and dispositions. While in the U.S., Zarutckaia will gather 
theoretical resources, linguistic materials and cultural resources with the hope of taking what she 
learns back to students and teachers in Russia. 

“As an educator and researcher, I understand how important it is to be curious about other 
people’s teaching experiences, how refreshing it could be to discuss and exchange ideas with 
colleagues, and how necessary it is afterward to critically revise your teaching practices,” 
Zarutckaia said. “I am very hopeful to be able to do that all here at Marshall and share these new 
ideas upon return to my home country with my colleagues there who may never have had a 
chance to visit the United States.” 

“We are delighted that Dr. Zarutckaia is visiting Marshall University and excited that this 
program will enhance our academic curricula in the Honors College from an international 
scholar,” said Dr. Avi Mukherjee. “In return, Dr. Zarutckaia will learn about our 
faculty’s innovative practices and theoretical approaches to curriculum 
development.  This exclusive and important program is a great fit for Marshall due to our 
commitment to making a positive global social impact.” 

Zarutckaia has taught undergraduate courses related to communications for the past 12 years in 
Russia, including “English for Academic Communication,” “English for Business 
Communication” and “Ethics in Communication.” 



Interim Dean of the Honors College Dr. Brian Hoey says they’re enthusiastic to have Zarutckaia 
on campus. 

“The Honors College is pleased to have Dr. Zarutckaia join us to complete her exciting Fulbright 
Faculty Development Grant project,” Hoey said. “I personally benefited as a Fulbright scholar 
during a year of transformative ethnographic fieldwork in the Republic of Indonesia. The many 
different Fulbright programs are essential parts of our effort as scholars from across all the varied 
fields of higher education to humanize international relations. Thus it is a true honor for me to 
support the Institute for International Education’s goals of improving intercultural relations and 
competence by serving as a host to Dr. Zarukchaia and other Fulbright scholars from around the 
world.” 

The Fulbright Faculty Development program is designed for junior faculty and hopes to 
introduce participants to best practices and theoretical approaches to curriculum development in 
the United States. The hope is that while in the U.S. Zarutckaia and others will develop strategies 
to develop courses that can be offered in their home countries. 

The Fulbright Scholarship is one of the most exclusive and important scholarships offered by the 
U.S. Government to academics. The recruitment of candidates for the Fulbright Faculty 
Development program is based on an open competition. For more on the Fulbright programs 
visit fulbrightscholars.org. 

 

 

Marshall microbiology lab acquires state-of-the-art Motic 
microscopes 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

When Marshall University students are working in the microbiology teaching lab in the 
Department of Biological Sciences, they’ll now be able to capture images of their samples and 
download them using tablets that are attached right to the microscopes themselves. These new, 
state-of-the-art Panthera E2 Trinoc Compound microscopes are game-changers for scientists, 
said Dr. Wendy Trzyna, a professor in the Department of Biological Sciences. 

“These microscopes are Motic’s highest-end educational microscope,” Trzyna said. “What 
makes them extra special is the addition of an attached camera and tablet, which allows students 
to capture images of their samples, which they can then download and save for later analysis, and 
to add to their notebooks and assignments. 

“Even more exciting is the software, which allows the students to share their images in real time 
with my computer during the lab session,” she continued. “This allows me to evaluate their work 
on the spot and provide immediate feedback to enhance their learning. These images can also be 

https://www.fulbrightscholars.org/


shared with the class, allowing students to learn from each other. These ‘teachable moments’ 
help students to know what they are expecting to see in their own samples — bacteria or cells, 
and not air bubbles or dust.” 

The interactive features will allow for a more thorough evaluation of the students’ work, in 
addition to adding a level of accountability on the part of the student, Trzyna said, adding that 
Marshall became the first institution in the state to offer this particular learning tool of Motics for 
students. 

She first saw the microscopes at a conference of the American Society for Microbiology. 
Knowing they’d be an excellent tool for Marshall students, she pitched the idea of purchasing 
some to a group of Marshall University supporters, who then set about arranging for funding. 

“Our students have been very enthusiastic about being able to use this top-of-the-line laboratory 
instrument during classes,” Trzyna said. “I have observed an increased level of engagement on 
the part of the students. Many have expressed to me how much they look forward to and enjoy 
this lab. It is a joy to hear the students say how ‘cool’ these new microscopes are!” 

Marshall microbiology courses serve over 300 students per year. Students taking these courses 
are biology and other science majors, as well as health science students. Among these students 
are those preparing for medical and other professional schools, nursing and pharmacy careers, 
and other health professions. To learn more, visit www.marshall.edu/biology. 

 

 

 

https://www.marshall.edu/biology


 

 

Marshall music faculty and guest artists to present ‘Baroque 
and Beyond’ 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

The School of Music will present 
“Baroque and Beyond: An Evening of 
Serene Music by Vivaldi, Handel, 
Boccherini, and Beethoven.” 

The faculty chamber concert will be at 
7:30 p.m. Wednesday, Sept. 21, in the 
Jomie Jazz Center’s Jomie Forum. 

The performers will include Dr. 
Wendell Dobbs on flute, Dr. Elizabeth 

Reed Smith on violin, Dr. Şölen Dikener on cello, Dr. Henning Vauth on harpsichord and guest 
artists Kristen Alves, a member of the Huntington Symphony Orchestra, playing violin and 
Bernard Di Gregorio, principal viola player for the West Virginia Symphony Orchestra, on viola. 

“The music from the Baroque and the Early Classical eras are known for their appealing quality 
with beautiful tunes and ardent character,” Dikener said. 

The concert is free and open to all.  It is sponsored by the School of Music and the College of 
Arts and Media. 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

Join us for this FREE solution-focused, one-day conference hosted by Healthy 
Connections and the ACES Coalition at Marshall Health. Talks will focus on evidence-based 
interventions, establishing protective factors, and supporting children and families. Interactive 
workshops will connect community members developing innovative ideas to respond to Adverse 
Childhood Experiences (ACES) in our community.  

Since this is a hybrid, one-day conference, there will be both an in-person and virtual option for 
attendees. Please make sure that you register for the correct one. 

• IN-PERSON REGISTRATION 

• VIRTUAL REGISTRATION  

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.icptrack.com%2Ficp%2Frelay.php%3Fr%3D10032744%26msgid%3D189291%26act%3DU3J8%26c%3D1562104%26pid%3D1649649%26destination%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fhealthyconnectionswv.org%252F%26cf%3D700%26v%3D712e5cba113d8d34eb83718080c7f6d56bc4c7aa7e1bcfa6e7dcfe539c823683&data=05%7C01%7Csmith566%40marshall.edu%7Cb2821c9b382e46b0fbcf08da90560a48%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637980996937233023%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZNFRDN7wm9DPktgZBY%2FICBMHOz4PSiI2MoasqbCD7bQ%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.icptrack.com%2Ficp%2Frelay.php%3Fr%3D10032744%26msgid%3D189291%26act%3DU3J8%26c%3D1562104%26pid%3D1649649%26destination%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fhealthyconnectionswv.org%252F%26cf%3D700%26v%3D712e5cba113d8d34eb83718080c7f6d56bc4c7aa7e1bcfa6e7dcfe539c823683&data=05%7C01%7Csmith566%40marshall.edu%7Cb2821c9b382e46b0fbcf08da90560a48%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637980996937233023%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZNFRDN7wm9DPktgZBY%2FICBMHOz4PSiI2MoasqbCD7bQ%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.icptrack.com%2Ficp%2Frelay.php%3Fr%3D10032744%26msgid%3D189291%26act%3DU3J8%26c%3D1562104%26pid%3D1649649%26destination%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fwww.marshallhealth.org%252F%26cf%3D700%26v%3D4797bf70daa87b8c3222731586dc4789bc0271dc10c58ad29343399f42b874ab&data=05%7C01%7Csmith566%40marshall.edu%7Cb2821c9b382e46b0fbcf08da90560a48%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637980996937233023%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5tZUM5v9GccH1Vx7KAdvqHVyEJIxx5seVb1K93kyyC8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.icptrack.com%2Ficp%2Frelay.php%3Fr%3D10032744%26msgid%3D189291%26act%3DU3J8%26c%3D1562104%26pid%3D1649649%26destination%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fwww.eventbrite.com%252Fe%252Fthe-kids-arent-alright-a-call-to-action-in-person-tickets-374528473747%253Futm-campaign%253Dsocial%2526utm-content%253Dattendeeshare%2526utm-medium%253Ddiscovery%2526utm-term%253Dlisting%2526utm-source%253Dcp%2526aff%253Descb%26cf%3D700%26v%3D49b2f636ab015a4917f4bd3f87810b685cb7d2793031749835550746dab3e148&data=05%7C01%7Csmith566%40marshall.edu%7Cb2821c9b382e46b0fbcf08da90560a48%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637980996937233023%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OSw6CXB7QOnWdKahLsH2Wa6BsDBKfRVNbfONmLZZaFA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.icptrack.com%2Ficp%2Frelay.php%3Fr%3D10032744%26msgid%3D189291%26act%3DU3J8%26c%3D1562104%26pid%3D1649649%26destination%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fwww.eventbrite.com%252Fe%252Fthe-kids-arent-alright-a-call-to-action-virtual-tickets-374523729557%253Futm-campaign%253Dsocial%2526utm-content%253Dattendeeshare%2526utm-medium%253Ddiscovery%2526utm-term%253Dlisting%2526utm-source%253Dcp%2526aff%253Descb%26cf%3D700%26v%3D7863bbabf12996ff7ac9d2cf616dddab00d27dbf2ee2b2781f3a00eb1c4555d6&data=05%7C01%7Csmith566%40marshall.edu%7Cb2821c9b382e46b0fbcf08da90560a48%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637980996937389260%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gPydnmT4czoofzkdGr%2F1WqQVm%2B8dLKvTnY3%2BCwOkk5U%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



Marshall Health to host one more period education events 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

Menstrual health experts from Marshall Health will one additional free workshop on period 
education at 6 p.m. Monday, Sept. 26, at the main branch of the Cabell County Public Library at 
455 9th St. in Huntington. 

As part of the Period Education Project, pediatric-adolescent gynecologists Jennie L. Yoost, 
M.D., an associate professor of obstetrics and gynecology at the Marshall University Joan C. 
Edwards School of Medicine, and Courtney Crain, M.D., assistant professor of obstetrics and 
gynecology at the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine, will lead discussions designed 
specifically for young adolescent females ages 9 to 13 who are just entering puberty. 

These engaging, interactive discussions will teach about female reproductive anatomy, the 
menstrual cycle, menstrual and health tracking, normal and abnormal menses, and safe and 
reliable options for period management. Parents/guardians are encouraged to attend with their 
children. 

The Period Education Project is a national initiative that partners with dozens of medical schools 
to improve menstrual health and to better deal with issues such as affording period supplies or 
lack of education on menstruation for underserved youth. 

For more information, please visit https://periodeducationproject.org/. For questions, 
contact Marshall OB/GYN at 304-691-1400. 

 

 

 Internships to be available at West Virginia Legislature 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

The West Virginia Legislature has internships 
for the spring 2023 semester available to all 
majors.  Legislative staff will be available on 
Monday, September 26th, from 11:00 – 12:45 
in the lobby of the Memorial Student Center 
to answer any questions you have. 

Internships for Juniors and Seniors: 

The Judith Herndon Fellowship places 
students with key committees in the legislature to work as a staff member during 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.marshallhealth.org%2Ffind-a-provider%2Fprovider-details%2F%3FID%3D210&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7Cb301d4d0681541e50ce008da91a25121%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637982423576680422%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IZNQVCJm%2FNgEuaI2%2BR99vogROjnBDpsMySotGK0s%2BN0%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.marshallhealth.org%2Ffind-a-provider%2Fprovider-details%2F%3FID%3D210&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7Cb301d4d0681541e50ce008da91a25121%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637982423576680422%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IZNQVCJm%2FNgEuaI2%2BR99vogROjnBDpsMySotGK0s%2BN0%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.marshallhealth.org%2Ffind-a-provider%2Fprovider-details%2F%3FID%3D745&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7Cb301d4d0681541e50ce008da91a25121%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637982423576680422%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZINhfKyP6lLqakA%2BuxI8fvUFpTrOwoAmuxHx5s69HNQ%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fperiodeducationproject.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7Cb301d4d0681541e50ce008da91a25121%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637982423576680422%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OIjBt%2BckA7Q18hcmQ8QYSbH2mv8e9SNV%2FCverwcdJWE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.marshallhealth.org%2Fdepartments%2Fobstetrics-gynecology&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7Cb301d4d0681541e50ce008da91a25121%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637982423576680422%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pDAQicw%2Bi4AVoIva4ZYGam4IjybHn8nIdWaCzYQRVRo%3D&reserved=0


session.  Students also work for a government office (after session ends) for the duration of the 
semester.  The position pays $1,300 per month, for a total of $5,200.  Students in this program 
enroll for 12 credits of 400 level courses.  Eligible students must be full time students having 
completed 60 credit hours by the end of the semester in which they apply.  They must have 
completed a course in political science or have extensive public affairs experience and have a 
GPA of 3.0 or better. 

Applications require letters of recommendation and other materials.   If you are interested in 
applying, please print the attached application today and ask your faculty members to write the 
letters of recommendation for you.  Applications are due by noon, November 1st to Mitzi 
Meade, Smith Hall 738. 

http://www.wvlegislature.gov/Educational/Internship/herndon.cfm 

For Graduate Students: 

The WV Legislature has paid internships that allow students to work full time as legislative staff 
assigned to key committees in the House and Senate for the spring semester.  Students earn six 
hours of graduate credit and receive a stipend of $1,400 per month for a total of $5,600.   The 
application process requires letters of recommendation.  If you are interested in applying, please 
print the application today and ask your faculty members to write the letters for 
you.  Application Packets must be mailed to the capitol and received by November 
1st. http://www.wvlegislature.gov/Educational/Internship/Rollins_Burk.pdf 

Please send all questions about the internship programs to Dr. Marybeth 
Beller, beller@marshall.edu. 

 

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wvlegislature.gov%2FEducational%2FInternship%2Fherndon.cfm&data=05%7C01%7Cbeller%40marshall.edu%7C6ffed56a64fd45d874ef08da9029e3b9%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637980806983092092%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Cs33UX4OlH0E72nMZu60ybMH%2BM3SNInNcWQqqfmBjfw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wvlegislature.gov%2FEducational%2FInternship%2FRollins_Burk.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cbeller%40marshall.edu%7C6ffed56a64fd45d874ef08da9029e3b9%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637980806983092092%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nxXzcboBj64Ioq%2BYD56Q5h%2FtU4ZVtrkj6zNIvWI3XTw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:beller@marshall.edu


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

From the Early Education STEAM Center: Thanks to 
Physical Plant 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 

Children and educators at the Marshall University Early 
Education STEAM Center started a new school year in 
August. Before the first day of school, several changes 
took place to improve the outdoor learning 
environment. 

Marshall University’s Physical Plant worked efficiently 
to ensure all safety measures were in place and to create 
a beautiful space for children to work and play. They 
replaced the barrier around the playground, modified 
the sandbox area, installed a music wall and hooks, and 

added new mulch. 

A primary focus of the program is to utilize the environment as the third teacher with 
opportunities to explore the natural world. Children at the MUEE STEAM Center engage in 
learning experiences outside as frequently as they do in the indoor classroom, so it is important 
that the outside space is inviting and conducive to exploration. The outdoor learning environment 
is ready for children to investigate, discover, collaborate, and imagine. A huge thank you to the 
Physical Plant! 

———— 

Photo: Updates to the Marshall University Early Education STEAM Center have been made by 
Physical Plant. 

 



 

 

Coronavirus Statistics: 

New Cases Since Aug. 31, 2022 

   Students: 8 
   Faculty: 1 
   Staff*: 1 

* Includes auxiliary employees (Sodexo, Aetna, Rec Center, etc.) 

All testing is being done in partnership with Marshall Health, Cabell Huntington Hospital, Pleasant 
Valley Hospital, QLabs Inc. and MedExpress Urgent Care. 

The most recent information is always available at www.marshall.edu/coronavirus/dashboard. 

http://www.marshall.edu/coronavirus/dashboard


 

 

The next regular issue of We Are...Marshall will be distributed Sept. 21, 2022. Please send items 
for consideration to WAMnewsletter@marshall.edu by 5 P.M. Monday, Sept. 19, 2022.

 

To read the content of this newsletter online, please click on the following 
link:   www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/September-14-2022. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/September-14-2022

	We Are ... Marshall, September 14, 2022
	Marshall preparing for President Smith’s investiture
	Marshall Division of Aviation to receive $1M
	James named executive director of alumni relations at Marshall University
	Prevention Empowerment Partnership hosting teen prevention summit
	Marshall to host Faces of Physics Virtual Speaker Series discussion Sept. 15
	Annual Staff Recognition Luncheon to take place Sept. 23; responses needed by Sept. 16
	Free hernia screenings available at Marshall Surgery
	Open Learning West Virginia provides grant opportunity for faculty
	RCBI advanced training center to anchor redevelopment of former industrial site
	Johnson named associate dean of libraries
	Beaty named director of population health for Marshall Health
	Engineering, computer science students to benefit from Thrasher Scholarship
	Honors College hosting Fulbright Faculty Development grantee
	Marshall microbiology lab acquires state-of-the-art Motic microscopes
	Marshall music faculty and guest artists to present ‘Baroque and Beyond’
	Marshall Health to host one more period education events
	Internships to be available at West Virginia Legislature
	From the Early Education STEAM Center: Thanks to Physical Plant
	Coronavirus Statistics:

